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Dear Colleagues 
 
EU CITIZENS WORKING IN NHS SCOTLAND 
 
The Cabinet Secretary for Health and Sport, and the Minister for UK Negotiations on 
Scotland’s Place in Europe, have recently hosted a number of events to hear first-hand from 
EU staff.  I have also met a wide range of staff from different backgrounds, and it is clear 
from these events and discussions that a number of colleagues are concerned about what 
Brexit will mean for them and their families. 
 
As Chief Executive of NHS Scotland I want to reiterate how much I value the contribution of 
every member of staff, regardless of their nationality.  Colleagues from across the EU, and 
beyond, bring valuable experience and skills that strengthen and improve the work of the 
Health Service, and benefit the patients and communities we serve.  
 
The Cabinet Secretary has been clear that the Scottish Government’s priority is to ensure 
that individuals’ rights and place in Scotland are protected, as well as offering information 
and assistance.  Anyone with concerns about citizenship and residency can find information 
on the Scottish Government website.  This includes signposting to other relevant guidance, 
and the link is at the bottom of this letter.  I am copying this to your Board Chairs, and you 
should be free to share it widely as part of your communication with staff on these issues. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Paul Gray 
 
 
http://www.gov.scot/Topics/International/Europe/eu-referendum/FreeMovementCitizensRights  

http://www.gov.scot/Topics/International/Europe/eu-referendum/FreeMovementCitizensRights
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                13 July 2017 
 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
EU CITIZENS WORKING IN NHS SCOTLAND 
 
Paul Gray, Chief Executive of NHSScotland wrote to NHS Board Chief Executives recently 
to highlight the value and contribution made by EU nationals working within NHSScotland. 
 
Our Everyone Matters: Workforce 2020 Vision makes a commitment to valuing and 
empowering everyone who works for NHS Scotland and supporting them to work to the best 
of their ability. Everyone needs to be valued, treated well and supported to give their best.  
EU nationals make a significant and valued contribution to NHS Scotland and the patients 
that use our services.  
 
The HR profession has a critical role in providing support and advice to staff across a range 
of issues, and as Brexit becomes a reality it is important as a community we are able to 
provide any support we can to EU nationals during this process. 
 
I would therefore ask you to take steps to ensure that your Board is proactive in 
communicating with staff on Brexit related issues and responsive in understanding the type 
of issues raised and helping to signpost staff to the right information. 
 
What works best will depend on the types of issues being raised locally, but Boards may 
wish to consider development of staff peer networks, or staff events in addition to the usual 
forms of communication such as staff intranet, noticeboards and newsletters. 
 
The annex to this letter provides links that may be helpful in signposting relevant information 
for staff, and in the coming weeks we will also be creating a Q & A document that will be 
shared with you to help in responding to common questions. 
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We can use our regular HR Executive forum meetings to discuss and share best practice 
and keep our approach under review, and I would be grateful if you could draw this letter to 
the attention of your Staff Governance Committee for information. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
 
SHIRLEY ROGERS  
Director of Health Workforce and Strategic Change 
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ANNEX – INFORMATION FOR EU NATIONALS 
 
 
Immigration is an issue fully reserved to the UK Government and, on 26 June, the UK 
Government set out its proposals to safeguard the rights of EU citizens in the UK and UK 
citizens living elsewhere in the EU. Information on the proposals is available at:  
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/safeguarding-the-position-of-eu-citizens-in-the-
uk-and-uk-nationals-in-the-eu 
 
The UK Government has indicated that EU citizens do not need to take any steps at this time 
to secure their status. To receive future updates on the position of EU citizens, you are 
encouraged to sign up for information through the Home Office.  
You can also find additional information on GOV.UK. 
 
The Scottish Government website also provides links for further advice and guidance, and 
links to the Scottish Government’s policy position on Brexit related issues. 
 
http://www.gov.scot/Topics/International/Europe/eu-
referendum/FreeMovementCitizensRights 
 
TalentScotland, part of Scotland’s economic development agency Scottish Enterprise, 
provides general information through their website about living and working in Scotland.  
Information on British citizenship requirements and residency for EU and EEA nationals has 
been added, and this includes signposting to relevant Home Office guidance and application 
forms.  
 
Further information is available at: 
 
https://www.talentscotland.com/work/working/visa-and-immigration/how-do-i-stay-in-
scotland-as-a-eea-national 
 
It should be noted that TalentScotland cannot provide legal or immigration advice to 
individuals on their personal circumstances.  As this is a complex legal area, links are 
provided to immigration specialists who are qualified to provide professional advice.    
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/safeguarding-the-position-of-eu-citizens-in-the-uk-and-uk-nationals-in-the-eu
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/safeguarding-the-position-of-eu-citizens-in-the-uk-and-uk-nationals-in-the-eu
http://www.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=69b9426e2863a15f9cfa0a407&id=3754040a08&e=7107c61d93
http://www.us7.list-manage2.com/track/click?u=69b9426e2863a15f9cfa0a407&id=0e1a7b1a4c&e=7107c61d93
http://www.gov.scot/Topics/International/Europe/eu-referendum/FreeMovementCitizensRights
http://www.gov.scot/Topics/International/Europe/eu-referendum/FreeMovementCitizensRights
https://www.talentscotland.com/work/working/visa-and-immigration/how-do-i-stay-in-scotland-as-a-eea-national
https://www.talentscotland.com/work/working/visa-and-immigration/how-do-i-stay-in-scotland-as-a-eea-national
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